

August 23, 2021

Dear Senators and Representatives:

I am writing to you in your capacity to influence the current redistricting process.

The League of Women Voters of North Carolina urges you to open the redistricting process to more public scrutiny and citizen input. The League has reviewed the tentative public hearing schedule that the House Standing Committee on Redistricting and the Senate Standing Committee on Redistricting and Elections released last week. That schedule includes public hearing locations in just ten of North Carolina's 100 counties, which is far fewer than is needed for adequate public input.

The redistricting process will have far-reaching implications for years to come. Many organizations, including LWVNC, have asked for transparency in the process and opportunities for adequate review and public input on draft plans. Those requests have been ignored. The proposed plan calls for far fewer public hearings than were provided in 2011 when 62 hearings in 36 counties were convened before and after maps were drafted. With communications technology making the sharing of information easier, we should be increasing transparency, not moving backward.

LWVNC has asked for transparency in the redistricting process since the committees first convened in 2020. Opportunities for the public to provide feedback are essential to the process. An example of the committees' failure is the exclusion of public hearings scheduled for several of the state's largest counties including Wake, Guilford, Cumberland, Buncombe, Union and Gaston counties.

The public should have an opportunity to provide comments after maps are drafted. At this time, no such access has been scheduled. Additionally, the NCGA should share its timelines for map drawing and update its website so that public information can be accessed easily.

Thank you in advance for taking these steps toward a more transparent redistricting process.

Sincerely,

Jo Nicholas

President, LWVNC

Jo Nicholas